Kelseyville Youth Football League
Board Meeting Minutes
August 16, 2022

Meeting called to order 8:24 pm

In Attendance: Vice President Melissa Cruz, Treasurer Veronica Garcia, Director of Football Grace Martinez,
Director of Cheer Desiree Perez, & Volunteer Coordinator Jena Alvarez

Members Absent: President Eric Keener & Volunteer Coordinator Brittany Meadows
Approval of Minutes: Minutes were unavailable at this meeting.
Financial Report:

e Current balance was reported by veronica at $23,070.21
e We need to reimburse Jena for the garbage disposal from the last game.
e Reimbursement is also needed for $32.63 to Grace for the remaining coaches shirts.

Football Report:

Grace reports concerns regarding air quality and she will monitor and stay on top of monitoring that.
We received an update regarding some minor injuries to a few football players and recovery going
well. Melissa brought up at our last home game there was some vandalism to the High School Shed
from some Lower Lake students. Anna Milano of lower Lake came and cleaned the damage.

Cheer Report:

Desiree reports cheer is going great. However, there are some uniform delays and our uniforms will
not be here in time for our first game. Desiree requests we purchase t-shirts for the cheerleaders to
wear to games until uniforms come in.

Spiritwear Update:

Melissa reports the new invoice from 25 Adult Black Shirts, 25 Adult White Shirts, 25 Youth Black shirts,
25 Youth Orange Shirts, 25 Adult Black Hoodies, 25 youth black hoodies, 25 youth orange hoodies.
Melissa motioned we move forward with the order from Disney in the amount of $2,812.55,
Veronica seconded. All members were in favor.

We discussed the spiritwear Cassie Pivniska has mentioned. We decided to move forward with this
order and we can always add the other items in or potentially Cassie can set up an additional table to
sell items at games.

We discussed the cups being made by Jenny’s Creations. She will offer presale orders for custom
tumblers and will donate S5 for every cup sold to the league. Sales will be advertised through the
Facebook page.

Snack Bar update:

Jena shared there is a local food truck offering to come to games to sell food and make a donation to
the league. After some discussion it was decided we would not have outside vendors come, in hopes
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that we would make more from our own sales. Desiree mentioned asking some local restaurants to run
a dine & Donate night.

Jena will be reaching out to Kelseyville Lumber to get pricing for a 10X10 built tuffshed that we would
store at the High School for our snack bar storage.

Sponsors:

We discussed some new sponsorships we received and needing to run public thank you on our
Facebook page.

Melissa motioned to adjourn the meeting at 9:53pm. Jena seconded. All members were in favor.
Next Meeting: TBD

Submitted by Desiree Perez- Cheer Director



